
Warsaw Traffic Safety Commission 
Wednesday, April 6, 2016 

1:00 P.M. 

A scheduled meeting of the Warsaw Traffic Safety Commission was held Wednesday, April 6, 
2016, at 1:00 p.m. at the Warsaw City Police Department. Voting members in attendance were: 
Dirk Felger, Jeff Beeler, Cindy Dobbins, Connie Fribley, Steve Foster, Jeremy Skinner. 
Jack Wilhite, Joel Beam, and Kip Shuter were absent. Ex-Officio members in attendance: 
James Emans. Chief Scott Whitaker. Mayor Thallemer were not present. Also in attendance was 
Dana Hewitt (Parking Control Officer),David Slone (Times-Union), Deb Patterson (Ink Free 
News). 

Steve Foster called the meeting to order. 

Minutes of the February 3, 2016, Traffic Commission meeting were approved. Cindy Dobbins 
made motion seconded by Connie Fnbley. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

1. Downtown Resident Parking - Dana Hewitt, Cindy Dobbins and Jeremy Skinner reported 
that some subcommittees have met with landlords, tenants and merchants. Preliminary stages 
of discussions with update(s) for next meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Downtown Handicapped Signs - Dana Hewitt reported that all signs are proper and current. 
Cindy Dobbins requested that activity for HC spot in 200 Block of South Lake Street be 
conducted. Is it being used, possibly eliminate or re-locate. Dana Hewitt will report. 

2. Speed Limit 225 East - Jeremy Skinner motioned to reduce speed on 225 East from 
Old Road 30 North to city limits, to 35 miles per hour. Cindy Dobbins seconded 
motion. Motion approved unanimously. 

Other matters that may come before the commission. 

The next regular scheduled meeting - May 4, 2016. 

Meetinj djoumed. 


